From:

To: Hearings

Cc:

Subject: Notifications Consent Submission: Group 492
Date: Monday, 25 November 2019 9:01:47 AM

Group ID: 492
Consent name: Oceania Dairy Limited

Consent number: CRC201187, CRC201191, CRC201192, CRC201188, CRC201190,
CRC201194

Name: Joanne Webber
Care of:

Mailing address 1:
Mailing address 2:
Suburb:

Town/City:

Post-code:

Country:

Mobile phone:

Work phone:

Home phone:

Email:

Contact by email: Yes

Is a trade competitor: No
Directly affected: Yes
Consent support/hearing details

CRC201187: oppose | NOT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC201191: oppose | NOT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC201192: oppose | NOT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC201188: oppose | NOT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC201190: oppose | NOT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC201194: oppose | NOT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing

Reasons comment:
Canterbury Surely this reason (stated below) alone should be enough to decline the
permits. "Our assessment predicted that only two species, Hector’s dolphins and New



Zealand fur seals, were likely to be frequently present in the immediate vicinity of the
proposed outfall. For Hector’s dolphins this conclusion is based on the relatively high
number of sightings (23) and strandings (20) for this species in the AOI (Table 2), coupled
with the fact that this species demonstrates an inshore distribution (Slooten et al., 2006)
with a preference for shallow turbid waters (Brager et al., 2003). The significance of
Hector’s dolphins in the area is also reinforced by the reported presence of calves (from
four of the 23 sighting records) and that this species is considered as ‘Nationally
Vulnerable’ under the New Zealand Threat Classification System (Baker et al., 2019)."

Consent comment:
Decline all consents. Make them use their vast resources to determine a better way to clean
their waste water rather than polluting the environment further.



